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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk  TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 15th June 2015, at 7.00pm 

1) Present: 

Community Councillors Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton, Ian King, Alasdair Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo. 

       SBC Councillors Vicky Davidson, Gordon Edgar

Also in attendance: 3 members of the public, 1 member of the press. 

Community Police Officer Conal McEwan, Scott Marr (RJ McLeod Selkirk FPS), W Burgon and 3 SHS students, Kirsty Lovatt.
        Chair G Easton opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, all recording devices should be switched off and that Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise. He welcomed everyone and spoke about the overwhelming success of this year’s Common Riding which took place in excellent weather conditions, congratulating RBSB Scott Rodgerson and his attendants on a job well done, also thanking everyone involved in the organisation of the event from the CR Trust, all the Casting Organisations, mounted and foot stewards and the SBC operatives whose efforts on behalf of the Common Riding are so vital. 

2) Apologies: T Combe, M Ballantyne, Conor Price

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 11th May 2015 were approved on the motion of I King, seconded C Cruickshank 
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: None

     5)     Declarations of interest; None

     6)     Community Police Report: Conal McEwan, now in post since mid-February, introduced himself and read his report (appendix 1). G Easton asked about the seemingly large numbers of youths involved in anti-social behaviour – this seems to be a blip. I King asked if CCTV could have identified the person who had vandalised the car charger – there is no CCTV coverage in this area. G Easton raised the issue of illegal parking in the High Street – Conal recognises this as a major problem but the solution lies with the people who park irresponsibly. G Easton asked about the youths who are causing a nuisance gathering at the shelters at Knowepark School – police are aware of this and are monitoring the situation.   

     7)    Selkirk High School Charter: Mrs Burgon and 3 High School Students introduced the new High School Charter which has been recently developed. They explained how it had been put together and how it is promulgated among SHS staff and students through assemblies which focus on the various elements of the Charter. This was followed by a discussion and short Q & A session. G Easton thanked them for coming and suggested that they might like to send representatives to CC meetings and perhaps become involved in Resilient Communities.  
8) Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme: Scott Marr reported on the FPS. A visit had taken place today to the FPS works by CC and SBC Councillors. Project
 is making good progress thanks to recent good weather. He made reference to lorry movements through Selkirk, this is probably at about the half-way point and in future they will be dealing with smaller work areas so journeys will be more intermittent. The frequency and speed of lorry movements is being closely managed. There haven’t been any significant issues raised by the public regarding diversions caused by bridge closures. Visits have been made to local schools to highlight the dangers around the site works and security issues are being addressed. G Easton mentioned that the CC is planning to hold a meeting at Philiphaugh School and that FPS is invited to make an update presentation then to the people most affected by the works. I King reported on the site visit. D Purves had thought that the bottom footbridge would have been open for the Common Riding – it had been decided that it should remain closed due to its proximity to work areas. D Purves asked several more questions about the FPS works which S Marr responded to. V Davidson asked about the possibility of SHS being involved in the restoration and landscaping works – there are already links with SHS but this suggestion will be followed up. I King asked about the ‘burrow-proof” mesh which is being used on the embankments – the nature of this material probably won’t allow the planting of trees on the embankments. V Davidson also made the point that it is important that good communication exists between contractors and the Council regarding road closures.
OPEN FORUM

MOTP 1 asked about the progress on the Glen Hotel wall – G Edgar replied that discussions are taking place over how this will be progressed, a design is being prepared and this will be costed and discussed with the hotel owners. 

D Purves a) asked again whether there were any plans to highlight the names on the war memorial – there are problems with this but G Easton said that the Ex-Soldiers and the Crafts were looking into tidying up the War Memorial. A Lockhart said that there is a fund for the upkeep of War Memorials.  b) D Purves has been having discussions with Michael Strang-Steel regarding the possibility of tree planting for the commemoration of the anniversary of 1918. c) asked what is being done to take advantage of the opening of the railway in September (ref. previous CC discussion and concerns) - the CoT has a group which is looking into the best way for Selkirk to capitalise on this. I King asked about the transport interchange in Galashiels and whether there would be toilets at the station in Tweedbank – G Edgar advised that no toilet provision is currently planned for the Tweedbank terminus and this is not the responsibility of SBC.  He also explained various aspects of the project including suggested tourist bus routes from Tweedbank. Discussion followed on subjects such as parking provision, toilets etc. I King suggested that the CC should write to Network Rail expressing our concerns regarding these subjects. 

9)    Planning: 3 applications
· 15/00554/PPP: Erection of Dwelling House, Garden Ground at Linden Lea, 15 Scotts Place, Selkirk  TD7 – approval in principle but concerns expressed regarding vehicular access/pedestrian safety and reduced local amenity

· 15/00615/AMC (Further to prev. plg consent on 6/07/12 – ref. 12/00584/PPP): Erection of dwelling house, Land north east of 22 Beechbank, Selkirk – after discussion agreed to maintain previous view that this proposal is inappropriate for this small site

· 15/00616/FUL: Installation of 16 solar photovoltaic panels to roof, at Raebank, Chapel Street, Selkirk - approved in principle but only with a reduced number of solar pv panels, to lessen the visual impact of the proposal 

A Lockhart asked about the current housing development at Lindean (single dwelling) which has previously been discussed and objected to by the CC.

I King advised that a meeting was being arranged with Oregon to discuss their development proposals.
10) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

      G Edgar reported on the following:

a)   work on the 2G pitch is well underway. I King asked about the final finish to the access road when the work is finished – this will be a finished road surface with bollard lighting.

b)   Dunsdale Road will be closed for resurfacing on 27/6

c)   road works for water mains repairs will start at Chapel Street/Scott’s Place on

Wednesday

d)  I King enquired about funding for handrail repairs at the gable wall opposite Water’s Butchers – the building is in private ownership but could be repaired with the approval of the owner. 

e)  K Lovatt asked what parking provision had been made for the 2G pitch – drivers can use the High School or Argus Centre car parks.

11)   SCGFWG Last meeting discussed CGF overcharge by SBC, £5,000 has now been repaid 

12)  Resilient Communities: A Pattullo & G Easton will organise a public meeting after the holidays to gauge support for RC in Selkirk

13) Correspondence: letters to MPs, letter to N Wirsten informing him that under terms of the constitution his continued absence is not acceptable and his membership of the CC is at an end. Emails from the Selkirk Playgroup Association and Oregon Timber inviting CC to attend meetings. MOTP2 suggested that we ask if Oregon Timber had considered the Met-etch building for relocation, it was agreed that it would be better to suggest alternatives to change of use for the NGT/Co-Op building rather than just objecting to this. Letter from the Incorporation of Fleshers suggesting the new footbridge be named the Billy Stark Brig in memory of local poet and sportsman. After discussion it was suggested that Billy’s Brig might be considered, secretary to write to Fleshers. Letter from SBC consultation for suggested salting networks – secretary to arrange for electronic version for distribution. 

14) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: No report

15) Reports from Sub Committees: 

 a) SHMG: G Edgar reported that the Hill Management Group now has a new treasurer. All is OK with the Hill, maintenance is in hand. Some bottoming on the path at the Caulk Well has been put in but the size of the stones used is causing concern.

16) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: 

 a) Plans are in hand for the first Scott’s Selkirk/ Selkirk Sessions weekend

 b) Xmas lights Association AGM is tomorrow. A question was raised at the CGF meeting about the electrical supply for Xmas lights – T Combe is to contact SBC.

 c) A7 Action Group is putting together a suggested action plan for A7 improvements, CC invited to comment or provide suggestions. 2 proposals are under consideration – Selkirk by-pass and Boleside improvements, G Easton said the by-pass will be the major issue for the CC. I King agreed to update his previous work on the benefits of a by-pass for Selkirk.

17) Kirsty Lovatt was introduced to the meeting and A Pattullo moved that she be co-opted on to the CC. She explained her enthusiasm to contribute to the community and to help the CC.  Her nomination for co-option was unanimously agreed and the Secretary will publish a notice to this effect. 

AOCB: Hanging baskets are now in place and watering volunteers are already in action but more volunteers are needed to spread the load.
The meeting closed at 9.20 pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in The Victoria Hall, Selkirk on Monday 13th July 2015 at 7.00pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed…………………………………Chair
5) The minutes of the meeting held on 15th June 2015 were discussed at the July 13th meeting. Item 7: A Lockhart wished it recorded that more discussion had taken place on this subject and that he recollected that SHS had been invited to attend Selkirk CC AGM. Open Forum item a) A Lockhart had indicated to the meeting that there was funding available for the maintenance of war memorials and that the CC should apply for such funding. It was suggested that if A Lockhart felt we should apply for such funding then it would be most helpful if he could clarify, on behalf of the CC, the scope and detail of any such assistance. The minutes were approved with these amendments on the motion of I King, seconded A Pattullo    
Apppendix 1
Community Police Report

Antisocial behaviour

Of the 1018 ASB incidents recorded in May 2015, 38 (3.7%) were recorded in Selkirk Town Centre beat.

The behaviour recorded from the police incidents included:

1 assault, 4 vandalism, 6 noise, 5 dishonesties/theft and 11 incidents of drunken behaviour/loutish behaviour, fighting etc

Of the 38 incidents, 10 involved youths i.e. persons identified as under 18. The remainder were either unidentified or adults.

In May 2015 no youths were found with alcohol in Selkirk.

Overall when looking at ASB across Scottish Borders the ASB incidents continue to show a reduction year on year. (Total 47 ASB incidents for town and county areas)
Speeding/Road Traffic

During May 2015 there were 6 road checks carried out, with one speeding offence detected.

Misuse of Drugs

During May 2015, there were no stop and searches for drugs carried out in the Selkirk area.

Other Incidents of note/relevant Community Council information.

During May 2015, there were 132 incidents reported to the Police with 13 crimes being recorded. 7 of the crimes have been detected so far, which gives a 54% detection rate.

Incident of note:

Between 2130 and 2230 hours on Saturday 9th May, two vehicles in Selkirk town centre were vandalised. A youth from the Hawick area has been detected for these crimes and has been reported via the juvenile reporting system.

Between 13th and 25th May 2015, damage has been caused to the electric car charger situated in the corner of the off-street-car park in Market Place Selkirk.

The culprit(s) have forcefully pulled at the leads and kicked the unit causing an unknown value of damage, and have temporarily rendered it useless.

Police are appealing for anyone with information relating to this crime to contact us in the usual manner. Dial 101 or CRIMESTOPPERS on 0800 555 111.

About 0430 hours on Monday 27th May 2015, the Premier Store, Raeburn Meadow, Selkirk was broken into and a quantity of alcohol valued at approximately £65.00, was stolen. 

A male from the Selkirk area, was detected for this crime, and appeared from custody in relation to the break-in.
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